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The Tug Hill Commission will 

meet Monday, August 20th from 

10:00 - 11:00 a.m. at the Mon-

tague Town Barn, 6353 Salmon 

River Rd., Montague, NY.  The 

meeting will include routine 

business of the commission 

and ethics training as required 

every three years by public of-

ficers law.  The public is wel-

come to attend and there will 

be a public comment period at 

the end of the meeting  

GIS Demo Planned 
Among the items under consideration in the 2019 NOCCOG budget is the purchase of GIS equipment to be shared by NOCCOG 

communities for asset mapping and management. A demonstration and Q&A forum will take place on Tuesday, August 28th 

from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. at the Town of Lee town hall. Tug Hill Commission GIS Specialist Mickey Dietrich will be in attendance to 

offer explanations and answer questions, along with several local individuals who are experienced in utilizing this equipment.  

Please RSVP Jennifer at 371-7612 or jarmstrong@tughill.org. 

Wind Farm Updates 
The Copenhagen Wind Farm in the towns of Denmark and Champion is under construction, 

with turbines recently delivered to the Port of Ogdensburg:  https://www.edf-re.com/project/

copenhagen-wind/.   

The Number Three Wind Farm (PSC Case #16-F-0328) in the towns of Lowville and Harrisburg is 

still in the process of finalizing its application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility 

and Public Need.  All correspondence and docu-

ments related to the Article 10 process for Num-

ber Three can be found at:  http://

documents.dps.ny.gov/public/

MatterManagement/CaseMaster.aspx?

MatterCaseNo=16-F-0328. 

According to developer Invenergy, the Number  

Three project is continuing to make progress with 

Fort Drum and NOAA to reduce or eliminate po-

tential impacts to the weather and air traffic con-

trol radars. The project aims to begin construc-

tion in late 2019, and begin operating in 2020. 

Project information can also be found at 

www.Number3Wind.com.   

Avangrid, the developer of the Deer River Wind 

Farm (PSC Case #16-F-0267), in the towns of Har-

risburg, Montague, Pinckney and Rodman, sub-

mitted proposed stipulations on July 13.  All cor-

respondence and documents related to the Arti-

cle 10 process for Deer River can be found at:  

http://documents.dps.ny.gov/public/

MatterManagement/CaseMaster.aspx?

MatterCaseNo=16-F-0267. 

The Mad River Wind Farm (PSC Case #16-F-0713), in the towns of Redfield and Worth, has a 

filed Preliminary Scoping Statement.  All correspondence and documents related to the Article 

10 process for Deer River can be found at:  http://documents.dps.ny.gov/public/

MatterManagement/CaseMaster.aspx?MatterCaseNo=16-F-0713. 

The Roaring Brook Wind Farm, in the town of Martinsburg, is also still under development:  

http://www.avangridrenewables.us/roaringbrook.html. 
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New Whetstone Gulf 
State Park Trail Map 
Available; First in a  
New Series 
The Tug Hill Tomorrow Land Trust and Tug Hill Commission 

have been working on a revised version of the Tug Hill Rec-

reation Guide, a map collection of non-motorized trails 

throughout the region last printed in 2006.  The first new-

map to be completed is for Whetstone Gulf State Park, and 

can be downloaded at https://tughilltomorrowlandtrust.org/

events-programs/places-to-explore/.  

The new trails maps are compatible with mobile devices 

using the Avenza Maps app (https://www.avenza.com/

avenza-maps/). From the Avenza website:  “Avenza Maps® 

is a mobile map app that allows you to download maps for 

offline use on iOS or Android smartphone or tablet. Use 

your device’s built-in GPS to track your location on any 

map, plot locations and photos, measure distance and area, 

and more.”  

Eastern Brook Trout 
Joint Venture Trout 
Restoration Funding 
Up to 50,000 is available for projects that conserve 

or restore brook trout habitat through the Eastern 

Brook Trout Joint Venture. The grant application 

packet is available at:  http://

easternbrooktrout.org/funding-opportunities   

Proposals are due by September 28th, 2018.  

Tug Hill Communities may be interested in this 

funding to advance local fish and wildlife habitat 

restoration goals. The following map, which was 

made by using the recently developed NYS Ripari-

an restoration opportunity assessment, identifies 

several watersheds within the Tug Hill region that 

provide significant brook trout habitat:  the darker 

the green, the better the habitat. 

Celebrating 45 Years! 
Tug Hill Commission Annual Dinner 

Thursday, November 8, 2018  

Grape’n Grog, Camden 

We hope you can join us! 
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Contact Us 

NYS Tug Hill Commission 

317 Washington Street 

Watertown, NY 13601 

Phone: 315-785-2380 

Toll Free within the region: 

1-888-785-2380 

Email: tughill@tughill.org 

Visit us at: 

Web:  www.tughill.org 
Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/
TugHillCommission 

 

If you would like to receive 

our newsletter electronically 

please email your request to 

gwen@tughill.org 

or call 1-888-785-2380. 

Electronic versions  appear 

in full color! 

Helping local governments and citizens shape the future of the Tug Hill Region for over 40 years.  

The Municipal Budget and Your Web Site 
Got a web site? That gives your municipality a chance to communicate more effectively with the public about your municipal 

finances. Some of that is mandated by state law. 

Real Property Tax Law section 495 requires the person preparing the annual budget to attach an exemption report, listing types 

of exemptions granted and their cumulative impacts. They then “shall be posted on any bulletin board maintained by the 

budgeting authority for public notices and on any website maintained by the budgeting authority“.  This applies to the tenta-

tive and preliminary budgets, and the exemption report “shall become part of the final budget.” 

New York State Comptroller Thomas P. DiNapoli has a useful guide to the budget process available at https://

www.osc.state.ny.us/localgov/pubs/lgmg/budgetprocess.pdf 

ANCA Annual Meeting                         
September 21 
The annual meeting of the Adirondack North Country As-

sociation (ANCA) will be Friday, September 21 at The 

Grand Ballroom at Hotel Saranac, Saranac Lake, NY.  The 

main agenda item is the results of an in-depth analysis of 

the region’s economy with a focus on the five highest po-

tential investment scenarios. 

More information is available on ANCA’s website at https://adirondack.org/2018AnnualMeeting.   

2018 Black River Trash Bash 

The Black River, winding from Forestport to Dexter, is one of the North Country’s most im-

portant natural resources.  The Black River Trash Bash is a watershed-wide event to clean up 

along the river and document what litters our shores.  Data about trash collected will be 

compiled and sent to the American Littoral Society (ALS) and the Ocean Conservancy; they 

will use the data to devise strategies to combat pollution.  We also hope to increase public 

participation in solving the problem of litter and pollution and to increase public awareness 

and appreciation of the river.   

This event is sponsored in part by the ALS, who funnels the statewide data to the Ocean 

Conservancy, which conducts an annual world-wide beach cleanup day.  Our Trash Bash 

event is organized locally by the Tug Hill Commission and we will hopefully be designating 

locations for the cleanup in areas like Boonville, Lyons Falls, Forestport, Inlet and Watertown 

during the months of September and October.  White’s Lumber in Watertown donates work 

gloves to the participants and the Black River Advisory Committee, along with the local Soil 

and Water Conservation Districts, have made garbage grabbers available for the event.   

Last year, 74 Black River Trash Bash participants from Lyons Falls Alive, South Lewis Central 

School, Jefferson Community College, Adirondack Communities Advisory League, Lewis 

County and Jefferson County Water Quality Coordinating Committees, American Society of 

Civil Engineers Student Club at SUNY Poly in Utica, and Haderondah 4H Club in Old Forge 

collected 500 pounds of trash and recyclables from the Black River shoreline.  If you would 

like to organize an event, please contact Jennifer Harvill at 315-785-2392 or jen-

nifer@tughill.org. 
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